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Statement of the Republic of Korea 
Thank you Mr. President. 

The Republic of Korea warmly welcomes the delegation of Tonga to its third cycle of the UPR. We note with appreciation that the Government of Tonga has made significant efforts to follow up on the recommendations of the second cycle.

We commend that its Constitution has been amended towards a better protection of human rights. We also welcome the efforts made by Tonga to achieve Sustainable Development Goals such as gender equality and reduced inequalities. 
With these efforts and progress in mind, my delegation would like to present three recommendations: 

· First, accelerate steps to ratify the core international human rights treaties including ICCPR, ICESCR, CRPD, CEDAW and CAT;
· Second, adopt concrete measures to protect vulnerable groups to assist them in being more resilient in the impact of climate change and natural disasters; 
· Finally, make efforts for the welfare of female workers, including ensuring maternity leave by law.
We wish Tonga all the success in its third UPR review.  

Thank you, Mr. President.  /End/

